
CANBY CITY COUNCIL 

REGULAR MEETING 

JULY 19, 1989 

Mayor Nancy G. Kopelk presiding. Council members present: Scott 
Taylor, Shawn Carroll, Keith Stiglbauer, Terry Prince, Robert 
Smith, and Walt Daniels. 

Also present: Administrator Michael Jordan, City Attorney John 
Kelley, City Recorder Marilyn Perkett, City Treasurer Virginia 
Biddle, Court Clerk Karen Rider, City Clerk Kathy Keyser, Public 
Works Supervisor Roy Hester, Consul General of Japan Akira 
Wantanabe, Kurisawa Mayor Yamada and twenty-one Kurisawa 
delegates, and several other guests. 

Mayor Kopelk called the session to order at 7:30 p.m. at the 
Canby Adult Center. The flag salute and meditation were 
observed. 

Mayor Kopelk welcomed all the visitors and specifically the 
delegates from our Sister City Kurisawa, Japan, and Akira 
Wantanabe, Consul General of Japan. 

**Councilman Carroll moved to approve as distributed the minutes 
of regular session July 5, 1989, seconded by Councilman 
Stiglbauer and approved unanimously. 

CITIZEN INPUT ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS: None presented. 

COMMUNICATIONS: None presented. 

NEW BUSINESS: **Councilman Daniels moved to approve accounts for 
July 15, 1989, in the amount of $108,181.68 and the year end 
accounts for fiscal year 1989, in the amount of $15,843.51. 
Motion seconded by Councilman Prince and approved 6-0, by roll 
call vote. 

Municipal Court Judge Jon Henricksen addressed the City Council 
to give his annual court review. Judge Henricksen noted that the 
City of Canby did quite well in the revenue area with $12,441 in 
reserve after all expenses were accounted for, including 
salaries. Judge Henricksen referred to the Oregon Supreme Court 
reviews stating that the City of Canby, for our population 
category inclusive of 23 cities, was number 7 in volume of cases 
and number one (1) in the State of Oregon in efficiency for 
having the least amount of pending cases. Canby has only 70 cases 
in the back-log area. Judge Henricksen informed the Council that 
he had attended the National Judicial College for two weeks in 
Nevada and learned a great deal of valuable information and to 
express his thanks to the City for sending him to this College he 
presented the City with the Oregon State Seal mounted on oak to 
display in the Council/Court Chambers. The Judge noted that the 
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reason for such an outstanding Court standing was due to the 
City's staff, Attorney, Court Clerk and Police Department. 
Mayor Kopelk thanked Judge Henricksen and expressed the City's 
appreciation for his outstanding performance as our Judge. 
Councilor's Carroll and Taylor also expressed their thanks. 
Councilor Taylor requested that the Court research the 
possibility of holding night court on occasions. 

ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS: **Councilman Daniels moved to adopted 
Ordinance No. 834 on final reading, AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE 
MAYOR AND CITY RECORDER TO EXECUTE A CONTRACT WITH MILNE 
CONSTRUCTION COMPANY, INC., FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF A MAUSOLEUM 
FOR THE ZION MEMORIAL CEMETERY: AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. 
Motion seconded by Councilman Carroll and approved 6-0, by roll 
call vote. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: SISTER CITY CEREMONY - Mayor Kopelk first 
introduced the twenty-one delegates from our Sister City, 
Kurisawa, Hokkido, Japan: Consul General of Japan Akira Wantanabe 
and his wife: former Canby Mayors, Bill Pulver and wife, Earl 
Oliver and wife, and Fred Stafani and wife. 

Counsel General Wantanabe briefly addressed the Council and 
audience extending his best wishes for the Sister City 
relationship. 

The local music group, Sweet Adelines, sang a song at this time. 

Mayor Teruyosi Yamada of Kurisawa was escorted to the stage and 
the official signing of the Sister City documents took place. 

Mayor Yamada addressed the Council and audience prior to the 
giving of several gifts, including an encased Japanese doll. 

The Sweet Adelines sang one more song. 

Mayor Kopelk invited everyone to attend the receptions and to 
visit with the guests. The meeting was adjourned at 8:16 p.m. 
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